APPENDIX B
Strategic Planning and Budget Committee, Berks College Senate

Meeting of September 27, 2006
Attending:  Ali Alikhani, Sudip Ghosh, Dennis Mays, Randall Newnham (Chair)
Committee agenda for the year:

The committee has been tasked by the Senate Executive Cmte. to consider the following:

1. Progress in grants/external funding.
Dennis Mays reported that a full-time grant coordinator is being hired.

Committee will meet with this person once they are hired to discuss coordination with faculty to help get more external funding.

2. Status of college Strategic Plan implementation and preparing for next plan

Committee will meet with Lisa Shibley in October to discuss progress made in the current college Strategic Plan and ideas for how to prepare the next plan.  The next plan will be created during 2007-08.

3.  Current year college budget
Committee will meet with Dennis Mays to review status of this year’s budget once a better estimate of income is available.

Enrollment seems strong, which should improve income, since we will be keeping about 70% of the funds generated by the “extra” students as temporary funding for this budget year. 

However, there are several elements of uncertainty:

a. Will these students pay for fall semester?  Currently, many are still in unregistered status (238 students as of time of meeting).  This should be resolved by second week of October.

b. Will University Park stick with the revenue sharing plan which we expect?  Actual numbers re our funding for the extra students will come from UP in late November.

c. Will these students stay at Berks in the spring?  Some attrition is expected.  But if too many choose not to return, UP may ask for money back from us.

For all of these reasons, it is hard to see how much “extra” money there will be.  
Dennis’ current estimate is about $250,000.

However, as Dr. Speece has indicated, cuts in previous years have left us with many unmet funding needs, so there may not be much “extra” for new projects.

We will keep the faculty updated.

The Committee then discussed some ideas for spending additional funds, if they are available.
We agreed that a priority was faculty travel funding.  

For a number of years, the absolute dollar amount given to each division has been fixed, which amounts to a series of cuts in real terms.

At the same time, more and more faculty are hired, and newer faculty face high expectations in terms of research output and conference participation.

Thus we would support at least a temporary increase in travel funding for this year, if funding is available.

Another suggestion was to increase discretionary funds available for one-time events, such as holding small professional conferences on campus.  
The Committee suggests that faculty with other spending ideas should forward these ideas to Steve Snyder, who as Senate Chair serves on the Administrative Council.  This body will make decisions about funding plans, and if there is any “extra” funding available, Steve can present faculty suggestions for its use.  Dennis suggested that such spending decisions might be made by Administrative Council in November or December.

Next Committee Meeting:  October 20, 2006, 10 am, room 115 Thun.

We will meet with Lisa Shibley to discuss the Strategic Planning process.
